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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Latonia McKinney, Director
Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No: 456-A
Committee: Governmental Operations


	Title:   A Local Law to amend the New York City charter, in relation to requiring an annual analysis of, and recommendations based on, OATH tribunal dismissals


	Sponsor(s): By Council Members Rosenthal, Mendez, Dromm and the Public Advocate (Ms. James)



	Summary of Legislation: Proposed Int. No. 456-A would require the Office of Administrative Trials and Hearings to issue monthly reports cataloguing the civil penalty violations it dismisses. These reports would include the reason for dismissal, and categorize them by the agency that issued the dismissed violations. This report would be sent to the Speaker, the Public Advocate, the Mayor, and the agencies that issued the dismissed violations.

Each agency that receives reports from the Office of Administrative Trials and Hearings would be required to work with the Mayor’s Office of Operations on a report identifying the issues that resulted in the dismissals and the corrective actions undertaken or to be undertaken by each agency to remedy these issues. This report would be due to the Speaker, the Public Advocate, and the Mayor by September 1, 2016.


	Effective Date:    This law would take effect 90 days after it becomes law and would expire and be deemed repealed on December 31, 2018, except that the portion related to the report issued by the Mayor’s Office of Operations would expire and be deemed repealed on December 31, 2016. 


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:     FY 2017


	Fiscal Impact Statement: 
Effective FY 16
FY Succeeding

Effective FY 17
Full Fiscal

Impact FY 17
Revenues (+)

$0
$0
$0
Expenditures (-) 

$0
$0
$0
Net

$0
$0
$0


	Impact on Revenues:  It is estimated that there would be no impact on City revenue resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures:   Resources capable of implementing additional analytical and administrative requirements outlined in this legislation are currently in place.  Therefore, it is estimated that this legislation would have no impact on expenditures since existing resources would be used to comply with this local law.
  

	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:     N/A


	Source of Information: New York City Council Finance Division


	Estimate Prepared By: John Russell, Principal Financial Legislative Analyst, NYC Council Finance Division
Estimate Reviewed By:  Rebecca Chasan, Assistant Counsel, NYC Council Finance Division
                                           Tanisha Edwards, Chief Counsel, NYC Council Finance Division

                                                                                     

	Legislative history:  This legislation was introduced to the full Council on August 21, 2014 as Intro. No. 456 and was referred to the Committee on Governmental Operations. A hearing was held jointly by the Committees on Governmental Operations, Small Business, and Consumer Affairs, on April 14, 2015 and the bill was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version of the legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 456-A, will be considered by the Committee on Governmental Operations on June 9, 2015. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 456-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on June 10, 2015.



	Date Prepared:     June 6, 2015



